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A Message from District Governor Walter Hastings

The Communiqué
District 45 - Vermont Lions Charities
In Lionism, In Service, In Friendship

Holiday Greetings!

I would like to express my thanks for all that you do as a Lion. I’m sure you’ve 
heard this before but would like to share it again, “We’re making a world of 
difference”.

Lions are committed to ending global hunger.  It was a great experience at our 
Fall Cabinet Meeting to see everyone working together on the first service 
project of packing meals. Lions have joined the fight against Diabetes.  Novem-
ber was National Diabetes month and having Dr. Schnure as our guest speaker 
to share about diabetes was an excellent way to start the month.  If your club 
did not have an opportunity to host an event about diabetes, perhaps you could 
consider it at another time.

We need to increase our membership and what better way is thru the media.  
Our media coverage has increased from the service project to recycling eyeglass-
es – I am in hopes you were able to see both events covered by our local televi-
sion stations.  

The LCIF Raffle and photo-booth donated by Essex Junction Lions was another 
great event. A Big THANKS to Essex Junction Lions for adding fun to the eve-
ning!

I was also very proud to hear how Vermont District 45 Lions will help communi-
ties recover from recent storms.

January 2018 will soon be here and time for the winter cabinet meeting.  

Remember when we work together, we can achieve bigger goals.

Wishing you and your family a merry Christmas and happy new year!

We Serve,
DG Walter



9 The Orleans Lions Club will be holding our annual Orleans Lions Club Children’s Christmas Variety Show on 
Dec 9th. We’ll have top of the line entertainment, gifts, and refreshments for all. 

20 Deadline to submit items for Communique

December 2017

20 Deadline to submit items for Communique

The Orleans Lions Clubl hold our annual Warm the Children auction to raise money for 
the children in this needy program

January 2018

Heartland Lions Club Dinner Dance - West Lebanon, NH10

District 45
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VERMONT LIONS CHARITIES 
Annual Meeting Report - November 4, 2017 

  
The 24th. annual meeting of Vermont Lions Charities was called to order on Saturday, 
November 4th. @ the Fall Conference in Colchester.  The following annual report was 
provided. 
  
The mission of VLC remains the same; to help the club's with-in District 45 with funding 
for both community needs and projects and to provide assistance to 
individuals in those areas of the State where there are no Lions clubs.  VLC also 
serves as a 501 c 3 and as such, collects tax deductible donations. 
  
Due to the decline in the number of clubs in District 45, the needs for Vermont 
residents living in these areas continue to grow and as such, VLC has been able to meet 
their sight & hearing requests. 
  
Major accomplishments thus far for 2017 include the following: 
.  The continued success of the Lions KidsSight USA vision screening program and yes, a 
very special "thank you" to all those D-45 vision screeners.  VLC's 
part:  to provide the funds to cover both insurance and maintenance and the purchase of 
additional screeners when needed.  VLC extends a special "thank 
you" to Lion Phylis Porio for all her support in this area. 
  
.  The "Walk for Sight" walk-a-thon chaired by Lion Jackie Dutil & committee.  For the 
record, $12353.00 was raised with pay outs of $1568.00.  Lion Jackie, along 
with Lion Alice Gonyaw, conducted our 1st "money tree" raffle that raised another 
$6850.00.  Special thanks to Lions Jackie and Alice. 
  
.  Also, thanks are in order to the Troy & Area Lions club for hosting their annual 
Texas hold'em tournament, $684.00 and their annual Morrisville bingo, $1334.50; 
for a total income of $2018.50. 
  
.  In addition, Lions Carmelita Belisle and Lyle Remick conducted our Cash-Fest 
raffle that paid out $1900.00 to our winners while netting $2400.00  for VLC. 
  
.  VLC received $5500.00 from the Lions Twin-State Soccer Association and immediately 
transferred the funds to the Green Mountian Lions Camp. 
  
.  VLC also donated $3000.00 to assist those areas devastated by the recent 
hurricanes that hit Florida, Texas and Puerto Rico. 
  
.  I am also happy to report that VLC will begin fundraising to assist in the area of 
providing transportation assistance for the treatment of pediatric cancer.  In the near 
future, your club will be asked to assist in this area with the placement of 
"collection cans" in key locations with-in the communities that you serve.  More 
relating this effort in January. 



  
In closing, we had to conduct another election for President as my term expires 
in December.  I was elected to serve a three year term and as a result, I am looking forward 
to both the challenge and our future.  I want to personally thank all Board members 
for both their service and commitment to VLC and thank you for both your patience and 
thought fullness in handling all the requests that we  
receive and to all of you Lions who support VLC, a very special thank you!!! 
  
Happy Holiday's!!!! 
  
Lion Stanley Patch, Jr., PDG-2 
President, VLC 
 



VERMONT LIONS CLUBS DISTRICT 45 

 
On Saturday night, November 4th, over 130 Vermont Lions, families, friends and guests gathered for the annual 

Vermont Lions LCIF Super Raffle at the Hampton Inn, Colchester.  
 

Over 115 tickets had been sold in anticipations of winning any of the over $10,000 in cash and prizes to be awarded:  
 

Starting with the $100 Cash Prize donated by the Troy and Area Lions Club to the $1,500 grand prize (2nd prize was 
$500), there was many grand prizes to award to ticket owners and many door prizes to award to attendees. 

 
 At the end of the event: the Troy and Area Lions Club, Lion Carmelle Terborgh (Essex Jct. Lions Club), Lion Denny Lyster ) 
(Troy and Area Lions Club) and visiting PDG Henry McKee (44-N) split the 1st ($1,500) and 2nd ($500) Grand Prizes along 

with 3rd place prize of $250 and 4th place prize of $150, splitting total of $2,400, receiving $600 apiece. 
 

 More importantly, the winners are the individuals who will be receiving a Melvin Jones Fellow award later this year. The 
LCIF Super Raffle Committee would like to thank everyone: clubs, individual lions, families and friends  

for purchasing a ticket, buying the insurance and attending the event, especially all of the ‘first timers’!!!! 
 

 More importantly, we would like to ‘THANK YOU’ to all the business's, clubs and individuals who made donations to be 
used for prizes and those individuals who help collect such prizes. Please see list and say 'thank you' to those who 

supported Vermont Lions. Until next year, with an even better Super Raffle, thanks from LCIF Super Raffle Committee 
 

2017 LCIF Super Raffle: PDG Betsy MaGee and PDG Ken Emery, Co-Chairs 
Committee Members: PID Tom Broughton (Middlebury), IPDG Joe Wilson (Springfield), PDG Tommy Walz (Barre),  

Lion Carmelita Belisle (Colchester), Lion Mark Collette (Orleans), Lion David LaRose (Essex Jct.),  
Lion Jay Niles (Granville), Lion Phylis Porio (Norshaft) 



Company / Individual Company / Individual
5 Olde Tavern Mountain High Pizza
99 Restaurant Mt. Snow Grand Summit 
Balsam Acres Neshobe Golf Course

Best Western - So. Portland ME NorShaft Lions Club 
Blue Seal Food Olive Garden
Boston Red Sox Orvis
Buds N Roses Paula Howes

Champlain Valley Fair PCT Loreen Teer
Coburn's General Store PDG Betsy MaGee 

Commodore Inn PDG Mel and Lion Sue Coburn
Connie St. George PDG Nick Monte

Courtyard Marriott - Middlebury Peoples United Bank
Danforth Pewter Ramunto's
Dunkin Donuts Richford Lions Club

Enosburg Falls Lions Club Rosie's Restaurant
Essex Jct. Lions Club Rotisserie Restaurant

Five Guys Scratchard Pottery
Global Pathways Jewelry Shaw's - Shelburne Road

Granville Lions Club Shelburne Museum
Hampton Inn - Colchester Snowflake Bentley

Heartland Lions  Club Strafford Area Lions  Club
Home Depot Tanglewood Motel - Albany NH
Inn at Essex The Crossing

Jeff's Seafood The Lightening House
Jericho Café & Tavern Trader Duke's

Jericho Underhill Lions Club Trader Joe's
K & R Garage Tradewinds

Lake Champlain Ferries Troy and Area Lions Club 
Lake Morey Resort Twincraft
Leunig's Restaurant VDG Liz Fenwick
Lion Bill Wetherbee Vermont PBS

Lion Carmelita  Belisle Village Gifts - Jericho
Lion Lyle Remick Village Peddler - East Arlington

Lion Woody Stoddard VT Teddy Bear
Lions Don and Linda Lane Wendall's Furniture 

Madeleines Woodstock Inn
Massage Envy Woody Jackson

Members Advantage Credit Union
Milton Eyecare
Mohegan Sun

Montshire Museum



VERMONT LIONS CLUBS DISTRICT 45 

 
MELVIN JONES FELLOW NOMINATIONS 

 
For all Lions Clubs and individual Lions who purchased a ticket to this year’s 
LCIF Super Raffle, a nomination of a fellow Lion or a community resident to 
receive a Melvin Jones Fellow may be made. Such nomination must be made, via 
email (or in writing – NO VERBAL) to a LCIF Super Raffle Committee member 
(see list below). 
 
Please submit name of such individual,  with club / district position or 
community status, and reason(s) why such individual should receive a Melvin 
Jones Fellow (please elaborate as much as possible, do not be short on 
description).  
 
Submissions must be done by NO LATER THAN JANUARY 31ST!!!! 
 

Committee Member Club Email 
PDG Betsy MaGee (co-chair) Essex Jct. lionbetsy2000@yahoo.com 

PDG Ken Emery (co-chair) Colchester kpemery1960@gmail.com 

PID Tom Broughton Middlebury tbroughton@gmavt.com 

IPDG Joe Wilson Springfield breezyhill@vermontel.net 

PDG Tommy Walz Barre twalz@aol.com 

Lion Carmelita Belisle Colchester luciencarm@comcast.net 

Lion David LaRose Essex Jct.  liondl74@yahoo.com 

Lion Jay Niles Granville rniles@roadrunner.com 

Lion Mark Collette Orleans 66fl10051@gmail.com 

Lion Phylis Porio NorShaft norshaftlions@aol.com 

 



VLC Cash Fest Winners:
October 1     $200     Valley Lions

October 2          25    Greg Wry

October 3          25    Enosburg Falls Lions

October 4          50    Kelly Treonze

October 5          25    Selma Wescom

October 6          50    Kelly Treonze

October 7          50    Helen Bigelow

October 8          75    Vickie Wursthorn

October 9          25    Scott Robare

October 10        25    Valley Lions

October 11        50    Theresa Smart

October 12        25    Russ Rexford

October 13        50    Karen Yacos

October 14        50    Doris Maynard

October 15      100    Valley Lions  $100  Valley Lions

October 16        25    Jackie Dutil

October 17        25    Enosburg Falls Lions

October 18        50    Lyle Remick

October 19        25    Connie St George

October 20        50    Lois / Jeff Fontaine

October 21      100    Mary Tewarson   $100 Clover Towne

October 22        75    Kelly Treonze

October 23        25    Mel Colburn     

October 24        25    Kelly Treonze

October 25        50    Jane Tudor

October 26        25    Kelly Treonze

October 27        50    Kelly Treonze

October 28        50    Janet Moulton

October 29        75    Norshaft Lions

October 30        25    Valley Lions

October 31       200   Enosburg Lions     











D-45 Centennial Coordinator’s Corner



A Quick Note from the Editor:

Please help the Communique remain on schedule by doing the following:

1. Submit by the 20th of the month for the following month’s Communique
2. Pick 3-5 pictures, maximum to submit (per event) and please tell us who is in 
the pictures, what club they represent and what event the photo was taken at.
3. Please proof your work before submitting it. We will quickly check spelling but 
you’ll need to make sure that names/dates/locations are correct.

Thank you in advance!
Lion Amy Herrmann

Please follow these simple steps:

***NEW EMAIL ADDRESS!***
1st: When sending correspondence to be included in the Communiqué, please put 
‘For Communique’ in the subject line of the email. Emails to communique@vermontlions.org 
are received by several Lions and we need to be sure that it is directed properly.

2nd: A quick Marketing 101 reminder: Be sure to include the 5 W’s. Who? What? When? 
Where? Why? and How? when sending information for inclusion in the Communiqué.

For example (and a shameless plug!):  (Who)The Manchester Lions Club will be hosting (What) the Maple Leaf 
Half Marathon, a Top Ten Fall Event, on (When) Saturday September 9, 2017(Where)The event begins at ends at 
the Dana L. Thompson Memorial Park, 340 Rec Park Road, Manchester, Vermont. (Why)Monies raised from the 
event are donated back to the community in the form of scholarships and donations. (How) For more         infor-
mation or to register please visit our website at www.manchestervtmapleleaf.com

3rd:  Start advertising your event months in advance. Don’t wait until the September 
Communiqué to promote a September event. Send the information as early as possible. I’ll get it 
on the calendar and begin promoting it for you.

Lastly: Please submit items in one of the following formats: PDF, Word, or JPEG. Please help 
me get the Communique posted on time each month by submitting items early and in the 
proper format. I do have the ability to edit just about anything but would prefer print-ready 
submissions (in the interest of time). 

All information/photos MUST be received by the 20th of each month.  

Editor’s Corner

mailto:communique@d45lions.com

